
Foothill	School	Community	Council	Meeting	
March	21,	2017	
	
Next	year	Jeremy	Brunner	will	be	the	principal	of	Foothill	Elementary	School.	He	attended	this	SCC	
meeting,	introduced	himself,	and	spoke	somewhat	about	his	vision	for	Foothill.	
	
The	Foothill	Engineering	Night	was	great.	The	kids	and	parents	had	wonderful	interactions.	It	was	a	huge	
success.	It	was	really	great	to	have	parents	see	what	we	mean	by	“engineering.”		
	
We	reviewed	the	ASD	Vision	for	Learning	plan.	We	specifically	looked	at	the	“Three	Big	Ideas	of	PLCs	
(Professional	Learning	committee).”	Foothill	has	a	very	strong	collaborative	culture.	We	do	really	well	in	
this	area.	We	need	to	figure	out	how	to	better	tell	the	story	of	our	results	though.	We	need	to	find	a	
way	to	connect	what	we	are	doing	to	measurable	results,	in	order	fulfill	the	third	idea	better.	However,	
we	also	need	to	figure	out	how	to	find	a	way	to	show	results	of	skills	and	dispositions.	It	is	difficult	to	
have	measurable	results	for	those	areas	of	student	learning.		
	
We	discussed	the	Foothill	Trust	Land	Plan	for	2017-2018.	There	was	significant	discussion	about	the	
wording	for	the	first	goal.	The	discussion	focused	around	making	sure	that	the	10	percent	who	are	not	
meeting	or	exceeding	grade-level	benchmarks	are	still	progressing.	Phrasing	about	this	was	agreed	upon	
and	added	to	the	goal.	Emily	moved	to	approve	the	Trust	Land	Plan	and	Jill	seconded	it.	The	plan	was	
approved	by	unanimous	vote.	


